
Latest C of C update June 13th  

The straight section where the potholes have been filled has really settled down nice and firm so no need 
to use a vibrator plate to firm them up. Activity around the bale storage area is generally a bit messy with 
loose wet straw and a bit mud. The northern end of the Peri track has got quite gown up with grass down 
the middle but should run down with the passage of stage set up vehicles, if not the early runners will 
flatten it. 

The pictures give you an idea of conditions and if you compare with the earlier ones from April it shows 
just how things change with nature. Just to remind crews you only have to put two wheels on the 
overgrown grass at side of stage to allow another vehicle past and he will do the same. Don't go right into 
the thick of the grass unless you have broken down.  

There will be odd large cones around the stage and for a reason so don't go taking them out. 

To try and give you an idea of tyre choice I have broken down venue in percentage terms: 

20% Very good concrete. 

30% Loose material on top of concrete/muddy wet straw. 

35% Cracked concrete with grass growing through. 

15% Well weathered concrete again with grass growing through. 

 

  

 

 

 

 
 



  
 

  



 

 
13th May 2014 
 
This plan of the venue shows what is available for the event to use. There will be chicanes in 
appropriate places to control speed and ensure safety.  These chicanes will use large straw 
bales. 
The potholes have been filled in and provide a good surface for rallying. 
 
More updates will follow. 
 
Mick Smith 
Clerk of the Course. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
23rd April 2014 
Update on the forthcoming Wolds Rally to be held on Ludford airfield from C of C Mick Smith. 
All stages are over 5mile in length. 
The venue surface is all concrete some sections well weathered. Most of the perimeter tracks 
are wide enough to allow overtaking but you will be putting two wheels on grass covered 
concrete so drivers be aware.  
 
There are a few potholes along one short stretch due to that part of the venue being used by 
HGV’s to collect straw bales for power stations, thousands of them stored on land within the 
venue. Part of Mablethorpe Motor Club’s agreement with the landowner is for all holes to be 
filled level with stone or similar material prior to the event. 
 
Further updates will be posted as they become available. 
 
Any questions contact Mick Smith on 01754 810180 or e.mail: cybermick2@btinternet.com  
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